# 英语

#### 考生注意:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号填写在试卷和答题卡上,并将考生号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡 上。写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有2分钟的时间将试卷上的答案 转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15.

B. £ 9. 18.

C. £ 9. 15.

#### 答案是C。

1. What does the man want to do?

A. Borrow a magazine.

B. Send a note.

C. Reserve a seat.

2. Where are the speakers probably?

A. At the man's home.

B. In a hospital.

C. On the street.

3. Why does the woman talk to the man?

A. To ask for advice.

B. To make a request.

C. To make a complaint.

4. What does the man think of his new job?

A. It's challenging.

B. It's satisfying.

C. It's boring.

5. What are the speakers talking about?

A. A project.

B. A movie.

C. A lecture.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Losing weight.

B. Going on a diet.

C. Taking exercise.

英语试题 第1页(共8页)

7. What will the man do in July? A. Sign up for a gym. B. Design a health plan. C. Have a medical check. 听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 8. Why does the woman call the man? A. To send an invitation. B. To make a suggestion. C. To ask for information. 9. What is the woman most concerned about? A. The ticket price. B. The opening hours. C. The parking place. 10. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? A. Strangers. B. Colleagues. C. Fellow travelers. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。 11. Why was the man so annoyed at first? A. The woman canceled the appointment. B. The woman didn't keep the appointment. C. The woman was late for the appointment. 12. What happened to the woman's brother? A. He was seriously ill. B. He fought with others. C. He had an accident. 13. Where is the woman's brother? A. At home. B. In the hospital. C. At the police station. 听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。 14. What is turned into energy in the woman's school? A. Sound. B. Wind. C. Footsteps. 15. What was Laurence doing when he first had the idea? A. Watching the Olympics. B. Waiting for the train. C. Visiting an exhibition. 16. What did Laurence use his technology to do in 2012? B. Charge mobile phones. C. Light an underground station. A. Turn up the music. 17. Where did Laurence create a system for Coca-Cola? B. In Paris. C. In London. A. In Milan. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。 18. Which subject was the speaker good at? A. Physics. B. Math. C. Chemistry.

19. Where did the speaker first come into contact with doctors?

A. At university.

B. At a nursing home.

C. At a medical center.

20. What does the speaker want to do right after graduation?

A. Work in a hospital.

B. Study for a doctor's degree.

C. Help patients around the world.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

#### A

Whether you're a fearless adventurer seeking a scenic climb or a beginner outdoorsman eager to be close to nature, these four camping destinations will change your life.

Laugavegur, Iceland

Before snow falls upon the changeable rhyolite(流纹岩) mountains, book a cottage or a tent

#### 英语试题 第2页(共8页)

in the camp city as wild camping is not permitted here. Professionals advise hiking from north to south, which takes you across lava fields, wildflower-spotted grasslands, and to the twin glaciers (冰川) Eyjafjallaj kull and Mydralsj kull. Along the way, the mountains covered with various colors will appeal to you.

#### High Atlas Mountains, Morocco

Morocco's most typical range is a bucket-list camping destination for daring travelers. Pass through remote Berber villages and walk a long way from hot desert to snow-capped peaks. You can follow ancient animal paths, though guides in this area are highly suggested. Many will employ the use of a camel to help with the load.

#### Tierra del Fuego, Chile

Tierra del Fuego is an explorer's dream. Take a cross-border journey from Argentina to Chile through Radman and set up camp along one of the glacial lakes Blanco or Ofhidro. Animals like beavers are common in this area, and so are condors(秃鹰). Bed down in the grasslands beneath Jebel M'goun, an extremely quiet peak.

#### Main Range, Kosciuszko National Park, Australia

Whether you fill your days with passing over the country's highest mountains, watching snowfalls or fishing in the glacial lakes, make sure to spend an evening appreciating the starry sky, which is certain to inspire awe(敬畏) in anyone witnessing this sight.

- 21. What is necessary to camp in Laugavegur according to the text?
  - A. Protection for grasslands.

B. Permission for campsites.

C. Reservation for accommodation.

- D. Recommendation from professionals.
- 22. Who may be most attracted by both High Atlas Mountains and Tierra del Fuego?

A. Leisure seekers.

B. Camping amateurs.

C. Wildlife researchers.

D. Adventure enthusiasts.

23. What is highly recommended in Kosciuszko National Park?

A. Catching fish.

B. Admiring stars.

C. Climbing mountains.

D. Appreciating glaciers.

B

To reach a sustainable food system, "integrity has to run through the whole system, especially with the farmers," say Jan and Steve Petersen, Niman Ranch farmers. "We have to learn to care for our shared resources, like soil, water, air, and ecosystems."

Jan and Steve created a family of sustainability advocates. To them, sustainable farming means protecting soil, water, and ecosystems for future generations. The Petersen family always farmed crops sustainably and raised their pigs naturally, using mostly organic practices. Their son Ted continues to work on the farm part-time, while their oldest son Luke works with farmers in California to encourage sustainable farming practices as a conservation biologist who received a Niman Ranch Next Generation Scholarship Award in 2008 to help him continue his farming practices. "He doesn't hesitate to feed his dad ideas on new practices and technologies," says Jan.

The Petersens joined Niman Ranch in 2003 for the support it provided for farmers raising pigs naturally after the pig market crashed in 1998. "We suddenly had a sense of belonging and support, becoming part of a whole network of farmers who shared similar values," explain Jan and Steve. "This matched our personal passion for community revitalization (复兴) and the promotion of responsible land use practices."

In their community, the Petersens have a great passion for responsible land use and its benefits

英语试题 第3页(共8页)

for the food system. They realized early on how farmland preservation is connected to all sorts of land use issues, so they got involved on many levels. Steve chairs the local planning committee. And Jan not only started the community's farmers' market, but also serves on the county Brownfield Redevelopment Authority, encouraging businesses to redevelop ignored properties. Together, the Petersens also brought historic property in their community back to life.

"We feel we are caretakers of not just the land on this fifth generation farm, but also the historic house and barns, around 1871, here on the Petersen Farm. We always hope the wildlife appreciates our commitment to avoiding farming the whole place into the ground," say the Petersens.

- 24. How did the Petersen family advocate sustainable farming?
  - A. By engaging neighbors in part-time laboring.
  - B. By cooperating with conservation professionals.
  - C. By encouraging practices on organic farming.
  - D. By awarding biologists for ecological conservation.
- 25. Why did the Petersens join Niman Ranch in 2003?
  - A. It applied innovation to farming.
  - B. It supplied assistance to farmers in need.
  - C. It introduced them to bigger markets.
  - D. It offered convenience to communities in trouble.
- 26. What did the Petersens do to make lands used properly?
  - A. They assumed leading roles.
- B. They advocated land expansion.
- C. They modernized historic properties.
- D. They founded various organizations.
- 27. Which of the following is a suitable title for the text?
  - A. A Family's Efforts to Protect Land
- B. The Benefits of Sustainable System
- C. The Protection of Shared Resources
- D. The Progress in Organic Farming

C

Procrastination(拖延症) is the act of putting off or delaying an action to a later time. I find one of the most maddeningly illogical causes of procrastination is uncertainty about where to start when I have multiple tasks which all need to be done.

What I want to stress is that I don't think that procrastination, at least among high achievers like you, is a product of laziness. Among high achieving people, procrastination can be strongly motivated by perfectionism. Because you have high standards for yourself, you cannot do anything unless it's perfect.

So, what can someone like you, Danny, do? Here are the things I would recommend you start doing immediately.

Understand that punishing yourself with negative messages will not help you but only discourage you. You need to accept that you are a well-meaning and talented person who has extremely normal psychological problems and deserves the care from yourself and from others that will help you succeed. Forgive yourself.

If you're anything like me, you read any tales of successful people with heightened interest. Notice how many of them took detours (绕道) in their lives or suffered any number of failures on their way to success. You are younger than you feel and beyond your short-term tasks which feel at present like your entire career, there are a number of roads that will be open to you in the future. With a wide imagination and firm determination, you will have potentially a huge number of paths to happiness available to you in the future.

Finally, and most importantly, understand that your life is already happening, since you only

英语试题 第4页(共8页)

have a limited number of years in life. Do not waste them thinking your happiness is some time off in the future. Resolve to live your life in the well-rounded happy ways that you want today, Enjoying life and doing what you find most fulfilling is not a reward scheduled for a decade from now. It is something for your whole life, starting day one.

28. What does the author think about procrastination?

A. It contributes to stress.

B. It results from laziness.

C. It originates from uncertainty.

D. It leads to perfectionism.

29. Why does the author mention "successful people" in paragraph 5?

A. To raise an issue to figure out.

B. To suggest a career to work on.

C. To present role models to learn from.

30. What does the author suggest at last?

A. Living in the moment.

C. Thinking about the future.

31. Where is the text probably taken from?

A. A research paper.

C. A health brochure.

B. Learning from new resolutions.

D. Hoping for happiness all the time.

D. To advise an angle to think from.

B. A personal letter.

D. A psychology textbook.

Microfossils(微化石) from Western Australia may capture a jump in the complexity of life that corresponds with the rise of oxygen in Earth's atmosphere and oceans, according to an international team of scientists.

The findings, published in the journal Geobiology, provide a rare window into the Great Oxidation Event, a time roughly 2.4 billion years ago when the oxygen concentration increased on Earth, fundamentally changing the planet's surface. The event is thought to have generated a mass extinction and opened the door for more complex life, but little direct evidence had existed in the fossil record before the discovery of the new microfossils, the scientists said.

When compared with modern organisms, the microfossils are more like a type of algae( 藻类) than organisms like bacteria that existed prior to the Great Oxidation Event. Algae, along with all other plants and animals, are eukaryotes (真核生物). The scientists also analyzed the chemical makeup and carbon isotopic (同位素) composition of the microfossils and determined the carbon was created by living organisms, confirming that the structures were indeed biologic fossils. They also uncovered insights into the habitat and reproduction of the microorganisms.

"They have a remarkable similarity and so we could say these fossils were relatively complex," Barlow said. "There is nothing like them in the fossil record, and yet, they have quite striking similarities to modern algae."

Although more work is required to determine if the microfossils were left behind by eukaryotic organisms, the possibility would have significant implications for both how long it took complex life to form on early Earth—the earliest, uncontroversial evidence of life is 3.5 billion years old—and what the search for life elsewhere in the solar system may reveal, the scientists said.

32. Why is the discovery of microfossils from Western Australia significant?

A. It produces a new theory.

B. It involves a popular field.

C. It proves a certain thought.

D. It gets international attention.

33. Which aspect of the research does paragraph 3 mainly talk about?

A. Its strengths. B. Its approaches.

C. Its applications.

D. Its assumptions.

34. What does the underlined "They" in paragraph 4 refer to?

A. Microfossils and modern algae.

B. Microfossils and ancient bacteria.

C. Microfossils and biological fossils.

D. Microfossils and the habitat of organisms.

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

35. What is the scientists' attitude to the findings in the text?

A. Unclear.

B. Opposed.

C. Doubtful.

D. Favorable.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项。选项中有两项为多余选项。 涂黑。选项中有两项为多余选项。

London is, without doubt, one of the most beautiful cities in the world. 36 Although there are similarities between London and some cities of America, don't expect it to be the same. If you are an American in London looking for advice to help you adjust to the new environment, you are reading the right article.

To start with, prepare for the high cost of living. 37 Depending on which American state you live(d) in, just like other big cities, the cost of living in London is one of the highest. It is one of the top complaints of people who just moved to London from the US, mostly if they came from smaller states.

Just like when in Rome, do as the Romans do, when you go to London, behave like 38 the Londoners. For instance, in London, people don't ask anyone to do something directly. Let's say you left your coat on the chair after dinner. A Londoner will say your coat is on the chair instead of telling you to pick it up. When you hear things like this, don't be surprised, but live your life like them.

The last one is a seemingly odd one: learn to understand English. Don't be surprised that you will not understand some of the things the Englishmen are saying. It is not because you don't understand the language. The reason is their accents. 40 To avoid being lost when speaking with most Londoners, prepare yourself to relearn the English you already know.

- A. This way, you will not be left out.
- B. Don't forget where you come from.
- C. That's why we should avoid saying things in a direct manner.
- D. The names we call some common things also differ from theirs.
- E. However, for an American, living in this city comes with a price.
- F. Preparing your pocket to absorb the shock you will receive is not enough.
- G. It's really something that may make you fall out of love with this magical city.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

.gaokax.c 阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最 佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

When 19-year-old Emily Bhatnagar from Maryland, USA, found her father had stage four thyroid(甲状腺) cancer, her response was a little different than you might expect. To honour her father, who she also considers her best friend, she decided to start a book 41 called For Love and Buttercup, 42 books for kids with cancer.

"It was very much an overnight idea," she explains. "I posted a message on an app called Nextdoor asking my 43 for used book donations. I was only expecting a few here and there, but the response was truly 44. It was just the push I needed to co-exist with 45 rather than letting it consume me." That summer, Emily and her older brother drove around her community, 46 boxes of books into their car.

"It was absolutely heartbreaking to watch my dad 47 cancer and see him lose a little bit of himself each day. But doing something for kids allowed me to develop a newfound sense of 48

英语试题 第6页(共8页)

mixed with an even greater sense of compassion to help others in any shape or form. I wanted to help kids. They've always held a 49 place in my heart."

Using the <u>50</u> she got from working at her parents' bread shop, Emily has bought many books out of her own pocket. <u>51</u>, she receives donations through her Amazon wishlist.

"I was so <u>52</u> knowing people have carried these books all their lives through generations, and that they wanted to gift them to my <u>53</u>."

The project has 54 huge success, with For Love and Buttercup donating over 15,000 books and being 55 by multiple newspapers and magazines.

D. store C. exhibition 41. A. exchange B. drive D. designing 42. A. collecting C. buying B. borrowing D. classmates B. friends C. neighbors 43. A. relatives D. convincing 44. A. instant B. ambitious C. incredible D. sorrow C. disappointment 45. A. hesitation B. embarrassment D. hiding B. mixing C. loading 46. A. throwing D. look into B. go through C. die from 47. A. get over D. belonging C. purpose B. security 48. A. superiority D. suitable 49. A. special B. similar C. convenient D. tips B. methods C. honour 50. A. respect D. In brief B. In addition 51. A. In person C. In return 52. A. confident D. guilty B. grateful C. nervous D. cause 53. A. account B. experiment C. company D. demanded 54. A. witnessed B. defined C. deserved 55. A. influenced B. copied D. recognized C. impressed

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式,并将答案填写在答题卡上。

China's Shenzhou-16 astronauts returned to Earth safely on Tuesday after a 154-day mission in the country's space station.

The re-entry capsule with the three astronauts aboard—Jing Haipeng, Zhu Yangzhu and Gui Haichao—\_\_56\_\_(land) in China's Inner Mongolia Autonomous Region at 8:11 a. m. Beijing Time \_\_57\_\_ all the astronauts were in good health. The agency declared the Shenzhou-16 mission, the first manned mission in the application and \_\_58\_\_(develop) of China's space station, \_\_59\_\_ complete success.

The Shenzhou-16 manned spacecraft separated from the country's space station combination on Monday night, after <u>60</u> the astronauts took a panoramic (全景的) image of the space station combination with Earth <u>61</u> (act) as the background—the first time such an image has ever been taken.

The Shenzhou-16 spaceship 62 (launch) on May 30 from the Jiuquan Satellite Launch Center. The crew completed a series of 63 (assign) tasks during their five-month stay in the space station. 64 (close) cooperating with the ground crew, the astronauts also carried out a large quantity of space science tests and experiments 65 (concern) human factors engineering, life ecology, materials science and so on.

Significant progress has been achieved in the fields of space life science and human research, microgravity physics and new space technologies.

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

### 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(满分15分)

假定你是李华,学校即将举办英语节。按照惯例,英语节将举办英文歌曲大赛,但你认为 可以举办其他比赛。请你给组委会发一封配件。由穷句坛 今年可以举办其他比赛。请你给组委会发一封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 说明理由;
- 2. 提出建议。

注意:1. 写作词数应为80个左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear	Sir/N	ladam.
Car		

Yours. Li Hua

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Sarah couldn't really remember when she and Laura became best friends. But they had been really close. They had lunch together in the school cafeteria, they went to the same book club, and they even had parties in each other's house several times. As a matter of fact, the two girls had quite different personalities. Sarah was always confident and straightforward. In comparison, Laura was a bit quiet, but she was definitely the sweetest person Sarah had known.

On the first day of the new semester, Sarah couldn't wait to meet Laura and tell her everything about her summer vacation. However, the moment she saw Laura enter the classroom, she was surprised. What could have happened to Laura? Why did she gain so much weight? Sarah knew it would be inappropriate if she raised the questions but she couldn't resist the curiosity. "Since we are best friends, she knows I don't mean any harm," she thought. Thus, she asked, "Why did you get so fat?"

The instant Sarah said it, she realized she had made a mistake. People standing by began to laugh and point. Poor Laura, apparently shocked and offended by the question, stood still, tears welling up in her eyes. When she came to herself, she ran out of the classroom.

The next few days was very hard for Sarah. Whenever she reached out to Laura, Laura would walk away on purpose or pretended that she hadn't seen Sarah. At first, Sarah was truly sorry for hurting Laura's feelings. But as she tried several times in vain to make up with Laura, Sarah became angry. "Enough is enough," she thought. However, Sarah couldn't help feeling regretful because deep down she knew it was her fault.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 个左右:

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

One day after school, Sarah stopped Laura.

Touched b	y Sarah'	's sincere wo	rds, Laura wa	s hesitant.		
-----------	----------	---------------	---------------	-------------	--	--

第8.页(共8页)